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Armory
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authorized to
purchase from
the Dennison
Manufactur-
ing Company
certain land in
town of

Natick.

Chap.205 An Act authorizing the purchase by the armory com-
missioners OF CERTAIN PROPERTY IN THE TOWN OF
NATICK FOR MILITARY PURPOSES.

Be it enacted, etc., as follows:

Section 1. The armory commissioners, on behalf of

the commonwealth, are hereby authorized, with the ap-

proval of the governor and council, to acquire by purchase
from the Dennison Manufacturing Company, a Massachu-
setts corporation incorporated under general law, at an ex-

pense not to exceed one hundred thousand dollars, exclu-

sive of interest charges hereinafter provided, for the pur-

pose of housing, and providing proper facilities for the

repair of, certain motor apparatus and other property
owned and/or issued to and used by the military forces of

the commonwealth, the land with buildings situated thereon
in the town of Natick and bounded and described as fol-

lows, to wit: Westerly by Speen street fourteen hundred
eighty-six and twenty-one hundredths feet; southerly by
land now or formerly of the Boston & Albany Railroad
Company, fourteen hundred seventy-eight and seven one
hundredths feet ; easterly, three hundred three and seventy-

four one hundredths feet; and northeasterly, sixteen hun-
dred fifty-eight and fifty-three one hundredths feet by land
now or formerly of the commonwealth; and northerly by
land now or formerly of Rufus B. Morse et al., four hundred
thirty-one and fifteen one hundredths feet. The con-

veyance of said premises shall be subject to certain ease-

ments and rights appurtenant thereto, all as set forth in the

original certificate of title, numbered twenty-seven thou-
sand six hundred and twenty-four, of the land court.

Said sum of one hundred thousand dollars shall be paid
as follows :— Eight thousand dollars on the date of the

delivery to the armory commissioners of the deed of con-

veyance of said premises, twenty-three thousand dollars,

together with accrued interest from said date, at the rate

of three and one half per cent per annum, on ninety-two
thousand dollars, during the month of December, nineteen

hundred and thirty-three; twenty-three thousand dollars,

together with accrued interest at the same rate on sixty-

nine thousand dollars since the date of the last interest

payment, during the month of December, nineteen hun-
dred and thirty-four; twenty-three thousand dollars, to-

gether with accrued interest at the same rate on forty-six

thousand dollars since the date of the last interest pay-
ment, during the month of December, nineteen hundred
and thirty-five; twenty-three thousand dollars, together

with accrued interest on said amount at the same rate

since the date of the last interest payment, during the

month of December, nineteen hundred and thirty-six.

Every contract, agreement or instrument of conveyance
entered into under authority hereof shall be approved, as

to form, by the attorney general.
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Section 2. Acceptance of this act by said Dennison ^{"^^p*'^"''®

Manufacturing Company, as evidenced by a vote of its company.

board of directors filed in the office of the state secretary,

shall constitute a contract between said company and the

commonwealth, binding upon said company, by which it

agrees to convey said property, and to accept payment
therefor, as hereinbefore provided. The provisions of sec-

tion twenty-seven of chapter twenty-nine of the General

Laws shall not be applicable to any contract or agreement
entered into by the armory commissioners under authority

of this act.

Section 3. Upon the acquisition of said property by the
^g'^'^pUown

armory commissioners as aforesaid the provisions of sec- for loss of

tions thirteen to seventeen, inclusive, of chapter fifty-eight
'^^'"'*-

of the General Laws shall apply to said property to the

same extent as if it were a state military camp ground, ex-

cept that for the purpose of reimbursing the town of Natick

under said provisions for loss of taxes on said property in

the years nineteen hundred and thirty-four and nineteen

hundred and thirty-five, the word "land" as used in said

sections shall include such buildings and structures on the

land so acquired as were located thereon at the time of its

acquisition hereunder.
Section 4. The commonwealth shall reimburse said

Dennison Manufacturing Company the amount of taxes

on the property to be conveyed hereunder assessed to and
paid by said company in the year nineteen hundred and
thirty-three.

Section 5. This act shall take full effect upon its

acceptance, on or before July thirty-first in the current year

and in the manner hereinbefore set forth, by said Dennison
Manufacturing Company; otherwise it shall be of no
effect. Approved May 18, 1933.

An Act enabling the town of Winchester to convey a Chav.20Q
portion of a public playground.

Be it enacted, etc., as follows:

Section 1. The town of Winchester, by its board of

park commissioners, may transfer and convey to The New
Hope Baptist Church of Winchester, a corporation organ-
ized under general law, approximately twenty-three hun-
dred and thirty-nine square feet of land abutting the church
lot of said corporation, heretofore acquired by said town
and now held for pubhc playground purposes and no longer

needed for pubhc use, in consideration of the granting by
said corporation of an easement of public way or the release

by it of all damages sustained by the laying out of a way,
for public use, extending from Cross street over the north-

westerly portion of said church lot to said playground.
Section 2. This act shall take effect upon its passage.

Approved May 24, 1933.


